On July 19, 2005, Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item CC15:  Consultant Contract for Lane Carlee:

Question:     How are students selected?

Response: Students are determined eligible for programs for traumatic brain injury if they have acquired an external injury to the brain as documented by a medical report; and have significant difficulty requiring an adaptation to school in one or more of the following areas: cognition; language; memory; attention; reasoning; abstract thinking; judgment; problem-solving; sensory, perceptual and motor ability; psychosocial behavior; physical functional; information processing or speech. The evaluation requires a pre and post injury checklist completed by the family and school to determine the extent of the impact of the injury on the student's educational and functional ability. Often, a person following the traumatic brain injury is "not the same person" as the person prior to the traumatic brain injury. 

The difficulty with TBI is that many students are not identified and the School District is not made aware of the injury and only sees the results which are often mistaken for misbehavior or defiance. 

Question:      What is TBI?

Response: TBI refers to traumatic brain injury which is an acquired injury to the brain caused by an external force resulting in a total or partial functional disability or psychosocial impairment, or both. The term does not include brain injuries that are congenital or degenerative or brain injury induced by birth, a tumor, infection, stroke, or loss of oxygen to the brain. The injury may be temporary or permanent. TBI most frequently results from crashes and falls, gunshots to the head, child abuse and bicycle or other recreational accidents (the latter two, especially prevalent among children). It is crucial that cognitive rehabilitation occur in the hospital or rehabilitative setting as soon as possible following the injury. Those who receive intensive cognitive rehabilitation immediately following the injury significantly increase their odds of full or partial recovery. 
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